



WEBSITE: oml-ca.aauw.net • EMAIL: oml.aauw@gmail.com



Our Branch Achieved AAUW 5-Star Status for the Second Time!

Congratulations to **Orinda-Moraga-Lafayette Branch** for meeting all the requirements of 5-star status – not a trivial exercise! Thanks to everyone who worked to make this possible. Here is what we accomplished:

Programs:

Hosted at least five mission-based programs that aligned with the AAUW national strategic plan. Three programs had a diversity, equity, and inclusion focus and one was in collaboration with other branches.

- October 19: Jenee Palmer, St. Mary's High Potential Program (DEI)
- November 19: Maritza Sanchez, AAUW Fund Grantee (DEI)
- January 18: Bernard Coleman, DEI in the Workplace (DEI)
- February 15: California State Senator Steve Glazer (in collaboration with the Intra branch Council)
- April 24: Celebrate Scholarship and Tech Trek Winners

Advancement:

- Retained at least 90 percent of our members accomplished!
- Increased the Legacy Circle Membership in the branch by 10 percent over the previous fiscal year at least one member became a new member of the Circle
- Made a branch affiliate contribution to the Greatest Needs Fund in honor of AAUW's 140th Anniversary. We contributed \$1,000.

Public Policy and Research:

- Conducted an annual meeting with a member of Congress, governor, or a member of their staff around a strategic plan focus. Meeting with Senator Steve Glazer. Meeting with Assemblywoman Rebecca Bauer-Kahan's aide and Assemblyman Grayson as part of AAUW-CA Lobby Day.
- Laura Monin and Connie Whitting were appointed as branch public policy co-chairs.
- There was an opportunity to sign up for the Action Network at branch meetings.

Governance and Sustainability:

- The branch board developed a plan to ensure new ideas and perspectives are included in future leadership.
- We developed and used a strategic plan that aligns with AAUW national strategic plan.
- We appointed Denise Burian as a Diversity officer to lead diversity and inclusion planning.

Communications and External Relations:

 All existing websites and social media accounts have 3-5 postings with a DEI focus in FY22

Jan Cushman, President

TUESDAY, JUNE 28 IN~OUT BOARD MEETING

Orinda Community
Church
Fellowship Hall

11:15: Social Time 11:30: Potluck Lunch Meeting to Follow

Board members:

Please come prepared to summarize 2021-22 and share plans for the coming year.

A follow-up email will be sent in mid June to all board members with suggested food assignments.

INSIDE THIS ISSUE

- Photo Highlights of the May Luncheon
 Page 3
- How to Renew your
 Membership
 Page 4
- Public Policy ReportsPage 5
- Special Interest Information
 Page 6 & 7

Please note: There will be no Triad in July

... PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

MISSION: AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy, and research.

Welcome to our new president, **Peggy Cabaniss**, as of July 1! In addition, she was re-elected to the AAUW National Board of Directors! *Congratulations*, *Peggy!*

It was such a delight to see so many of you at the May luncheon, the first time we could hold the luncheon since 2019. Our 2022-2023 Distinguished Woman, Stacia Cragholm, shared her story growing up in San Francisco playing tennis and sailing, meeting her husband Ells at Cal, moving to Montana and then back to Lafayette. She taught at so many schools in in the Bay Area – teacher supreme! She had the vision and drive to organize the STEM Conference at Saint Mary's which has been such a great success, impacting over 800 girls. She embodies the characteristics of a Distinguished Woman – creativity, initiative and outstanding achievement. It was wonderful to have her husband and her two daughters, Julie and Christina, join us along with their husbands and other friends. We were honored to have Roy Wensley, Dean of Science at Saint Mary's College, and Paul Bettelheim from Sunrise Rotary and the Bettelheim Foundation as special guests. The food from Herbs & Spices was tasty and generous and the venue was perfect. Denise Burian installed the new executive committee members. She asked each person if they would accept a rose as a symbol of their acceptance of their position – they all said yes! Diane Bell announced Laura Monin as our 2022 Named Branch Honoree. Congratulations, Laura! And special thanks to Marla Schroeder and her team for planning and making the event such a lovely success. You can read an article on Stacia that I submitted in the Lamorinda Weekly:

https://www.lamorindaweekly.com/archive/issue1607/pdf/Page%2014.pdf.

Our branch achieved 5-star status for the second time! Be sure to look at the article for all the work we accomplished.

Plans for Tech Trek are moving forward. Almost 200 campers have been selected for virtual camps and over 500 campers for residential camps. Kits will be arriving the first week of June for our 11 Tech Trek girls and delivered to the girls a week or so before their camp. The camp will be essentially the same as last year: mornings spent learning about circuitry, servos, LEDs, and engineering design, and making their wearable tech device, afternoons with a variety of hands-on activities, and optional evening presentations on Paths to STEM Careers, Tour of a Tokamak (device to produce fusion energy), Raise Your Hands, Raise Your Voices, and Food Deserts and Heat Islands. Girls will be in teams and decide on a sustainable goal to include in the design of their devices.



Thank you all for making my year as President a wonderful experience! I am grateful to all of you for working to advance equity for women and girls and making the meetings, branch priorities and interest groups so successful!

Jan Cushman, Outgoing President pictured with Incoming President, Peggy Cabiness

BOARD MEETING May 10, 2022

Our report on the plans for the May Luncheon was first on the agenda. Marla Schroeder's efforts with invitations, arrangements with the Lutheran Church, menu plans with the caterer and decorations for the day are well organized. Jan Cushman reported the plans with our Distinguish Woman, Stacia Cragholm are complete.

The "In and Out" meeting will take place June 28 at 11:30 at Orinda Community Church. As well as passing on year-end reports to the new leaders, we expect to work on strategic plans for the coming year.

Fundraising was a concern raised by Mary Ann McLeod and echoed by many on the board. Suggestions that each group, as they plan their budget for the coming year, insert fund raising program plans. Plans and dates will be placed on the calendar. Tech Trek plans for a Shred Event on October 8, 2022.

National AAUW has a new procedure for paying dues online. This process will be explained in the TRIAD. Marie Bonilla and Linda Bochte expect most member dues will be paid by checks.

Scholarship awards to high school and Saint Mary's young woman came to \$8,000. There are 11 TechTrek girls participating in the online Science Camp totaling \$5,500.

The STEM Conference has met its expenses for the year 2022. Concerns for the 2023 Conference need to be addressed. Techbridgegirls helped in the past, Rotary Clubs in Rossmoor and Lafayette have also helped but the Saint Mary's College costs are increasing.

DEI group will pause for the summer following a very successful year.

Maryellen Judson, Secretary

FOCUS ON ... MEMORIES FROM THE MAY LUNCHEON











Laura Monin, 2022 AAUW Fund Branch Named Gift Honoree with Diane Bell



A delicious buffet lunch was provided by Herbs & Spices Catering.

It was our first May Luncheon in three years and it proved to be a big success as we honored Distinguished Woman for 2022, Stacia Cragholm. Stacia's family (pictured at top) and many of her friends joined our branch in the celebration.

Many thanks to coordinator Marla Schroeder and her committee. Everyone liked the Holy Shepherd Lutheran Church facility and ease of parking.





(above) The outgoing board of directors

I am only one;
But still I am one.
I cannot do everything,
But still I can do something
I will not refuse to do the
something I can do.





Here are our newly elected officers, who all said, "I can do something."

MEMBERSHIP REPORT

Membership renewals are due.

Your membership dollars, donations, and participation are critical to the lifeblood of our AAUW-OML Branch and our priorities. In spite of the pandemic, OML continued its mission. We used Zoom, our monthly events continued, our priorities continued with some tweaks, and advertisers continued to support us. Our work continued because of your support. Thank you.

Membership renewal forms were sent via email on May 26. (Those without emails and who pay for the Triad will receive a paper copy.) Dues are \$111, a \$5 increase because of an increase in National dues (Natl. \$67, State \$20, Branch \$24). This National dues increase is due to inflations.

Two ways to pay dues:

- By mail with check: Print the membership renewal form in your email. Complete and mail the forms and check to the address on the form.
- Online using a credit card: Look for an email from memberinfo@aauw.org around May 28. This email will contain the following renewal instructions which are different from last year.

GO TO: my.aauw.org

- 1. Scroll below the blue login button and click Forgot Password at the bottom.
- 2. Enter your email address, then click Reset Your Password to receive your login email. Note: If you do not receive the email, contact connect@aauw.org for help.
- 3. Once the email arrives, enter your email address and Create and Confirm your Password and access your Personal Snapshot.
- 4. In Personal Snapshot, click the blue RENEW button at the bottom to renew your national dues and then add Orinda-Moraga-Lafayette and CA state memberships!

Two ways to make donations to our philanthropies:

- Online using a credit card: Go to our branch website link: https://oml-ca.aauw.net/and click on the **DONATE** button.
- By mail with a check: Send a separate check (with allocations noted on the memo line) with your membership renewal.

Be sure to submit your member profile information.

Fill out the member profile form and send in with your dues check. If you pay dues on line still fill out the form and mail it in. We need address/email changes, program ideas, and to know how you'd like to be involved.

Thanks in advance for renewing. Contact Linda Bochte (*LCB7712@comcast.net* or 925-284-7295) with questions.

Marie Bonilla, Outgoing VP, Membership

SCHOLARSHIP THANK-YOU

Your generosity is amazing! Thank you to OML members for contributing funds to our community engagement scholarships and participating in our fundraising activities this year. We raised \$1,387 through donations. Our fundraisers generated \$2,675 in income. These funds covered the cost of two of our four awards. Thankfully, we have reserves to fund the other two scholarships this year. We are grateful for your support and will continue to recognize young women in our community who have grown through their community service.

Bonnie Fend & Mary Ann McLeod, Co-Chairs, Scholarship

~ IN MEMORIAM ~ BETTY KARPLUS



Betty Karplus was an outstanding member of the Orinda Community as well as the wider world. She was named the OML

Distinguished Woman in 1970 along with Kay Peterson.

Betty taught disabled children in Puerto Rico whose parents couldn't care for them. Eventually she and her family built a library for this remote area from a metal shipping container that they air conditioned and provided lighting for as well as many books donated by caring individuals! She also taught advanced physics classes in Campolindo and learned how to teach disabled children because her youngest son was seriously disabled. Her generous spirit touched many lives and she was a dedicated member of Orinda Community Church for many years.

Betty's daughter, Beverly, was chosen by AAUW as the outstanding graduate of Campolindo High School in its first graduating class. She went on to become a nationally known expert in nuclear technology and was called to the White House to advise on our government's position on nuclear development. I was chair of our awards committee and invited Beverly Karplus Hartline to come to address the AAUW Awards Ceremony. She continued her career teaching at the Montana University of Mining. She recently retired and is enjoying a much delayed trip to France with her husband and family.

Betty Karplus passed away on September 22, 2021 at the age of 96.

By Joy Elkinton-Walker, pictured above with Betty.

PUBLIC POLICY



California Primary Election: June 7, 2022.

All California active registered voters will receive a vote-by-mail ballot. *Note these key dates:*

- Last day to register to vote online for the June 7, 2022, Election is May 23, 2022.
- County elections office will begin mailing ballots by May 9, 2022.
- Your ballot will include candidates for the U.S. Senate, Governor, Lieutenant Governor, Secretary of State, Controller, Treasurer, Attorney General, Insurance Commissioner, Member of State Board of Equalization, State Superintendent of Public Instruction, U.S. Representative in Congress, State Senator, State Assembly Member, as well as other local candidates.
- There are two contests for the U.S. Senate on this ballot. You can vote for both contests. One for a six-year term ending January 3, 2029; and one for the remainder of the current term ending January 3, 2023.
- Return your vote-by-mail ballot by mail with prepaid postage postmarked on or before Election day or in-person to a secure ballot drop box, to a voting location or your elections office by 8 p.m. on June 7, 2022.
- In-person voting locations will offer voter registration, replacement ballots, accessible voting machines, and language assistance to those who need it.



• Vote centers open in all Voter's Choice Act counties on May 28, 2022. View your ballot and find out where to vote using our unbiased online voter guide, *Voter's Edge*.

U.S. Soccer and Top Players Agree to Guarantee Equal Pay

Landmark labor agreements with members of the men's and women's national teams will include higher paychecks and shared World Cup prize money.

That reality arrived May 24th in landmark contracts with the U.S. Soccer Federation that will guarantee, for the first time, that soccer players representing the United States men's and women's national teams will receive the same pay when competing in international matches and competitions.

In addition to equal rates of pay for individual matches, the deals include a provision, believed to be the first of its kind, through which the teams will pool the unequal prize money payments U.S. Soccer receives from FIFA, world soccer's governing body, for their participation in the quadrennial World Cup. Starting with the 2022 men's tournament and the 2023 Women's World Cup, that money will be shared equally among the members of both teams.

The agreements were reached just over six years after a group of stars from the World Cup-winning U.S. women's national team began a campaign to overcome what they said was years of wage discrimination by U.S. Soccer against its female players. The players argued that they had been paid less than their male counterparts for decades even as they won world champion-ships and Olympic gold medals.



Laura Monin & Connie Whitting, Co-Chairs, Public Policy

Mark Your Calendars: Celebrating 50 Years of Title IX

On Thursday, June 23, at 4:30 p.m. ET, we'll host a special webinar to commemorate the 50th anniversary of Title IX, highlight AAUW's role through the years and recognize our gener-ous supporters and branches. Stay tuned for more information, but register today to reserve your space!

Rally for Reproductive Rights

The leak of a draft opinion in the Dobbs v. Jackson Women's Health Organization case suggests that the Supreme Court may overturn the landmark Roe v. Wade decision. It's a move that would take away fundamental reproductive rights that have helped women control their lives and economic security for nearly 50 years. As we await the Court's official ruling, find out what you can do to fight for reproductive freedom.

ANYONE WHO'S READ THE BOOK ~ BOOK GROUP CHOICES FOR 2022-2023

Note: All meetings are on Zoom at 10 am.

June 17, 2022: The Bookish Life of Nina Hill, by Abbie Waxman, Fiction, 332 pages. Nina Hill is an introvert and a bookworm who charts her days hourly and weekly. Suddenly she is catapulted into a life of numerous siblings, nieces and nephews, some of whom are less than pleased to learn of her existence. The book is full of witty dialogue and a running sarcastic inner monologue that is a delight to read.

July 15, 2022: *Meet Me at the Museum*, by Anne Youngson, Fiction, 285 pages. In Denmark, Professor Anders Larsen, an urbane man of facts, has lost his wife and his hopes for the future. On an isolated English farm, Tina Hopgood is trapped in a life she doesn't remember choosing. Both believe their love stories are over.

August 19, 2022: *The Four Winds*, by Kristin Hannah, Fiction, 461 pages. Texas 1934. Elsa Martinelli had finally found the life she yearned for, but when drought threatens all Elsa's world is shattered to the winds. Her husband has fled, she is forced to make the most agonizing decision of her life: fight for the land that she loves or take her beloved children to California in search of a better life.

September 16, 2022: *A Town Like Alice*, by Nevil Shute, Historical Fiction, 352 pages. A tale of love and war follows an enterprising heroine from the Malayan jungle of World War Two to the rugged Australian outback. The story in Australia includes Aboriginals and cattle raising.

October 21, 2022: History of the World in 6 Glasses, by Tom Standage, Nonfiction, 336 pages. Six drinks have had a surprisingly pervasive influence on the course of history. They represent six eras that span the course of civilization from StoneAge to the 21st Century. Beer, wine, spirits, coffee, tea, and cola are each drinks that represent a kind of technology, a catalyst for advancing culture and a reflection of the intricate interplay of different civilizations.

November 18, 2022: *The Nickel Boys* by Colin Whitehead, Historical Fiction, 225 pages. This small but important book won the 2020 Pulitzer Prize. Elwood Curtis, a bright black boy brought up by his grandmother in 1960's Tallahassee, Florida is capriciously and unjustly sentenced to time in a hellacious reform school where he forms a friendship with another young inmate.

December 15, 2022: *The Summer Before The War* by Helen Simonson, Fiction, 479 pages. By the author of *Major Pettigrew's Last Stand*, this book begins in 1914 in the idyllic

town of Rye. A woman school teacher has been appointed to replace the Latin master, a very unusual and controversial choice. The novel highlights the end of the idea that war is a romantic adventure by showing how it affects everyone, not just soldiers in the trenches.

January 20, 2023: Invisible Women: Data Bias in a World Designed for Men, by Caroline Criado-Perez, Nonfiction, 432 pages. Data is fundamental to the modern world. From economic development to health care to education to public policy, we rely on numbers to allocate resources and make crucial decisions. But because so much data fails to take into account gender, because it treats men as the default and women as atypical, bias and discrimination are baked into our systems.

February 16, 2023: *My Father's Paradise*, by Ariel Sabar, Nonfiction, 325 pages. A son's effort to recapture and understand his father's unusual immigrant life in order to find himself. Subtitled *A Son's Search for His Jewish Past in Kurdish Iraq*, it begins in a Kurdish village in Iraq near the Turkish border called Zakho, the area being unique in that the Muslim and Jewish citizens respected and cared for each other. In telling of the father's story by his son, who is a journalist, we are getting a review of history of the period from the 1930s to early 2000. This is an enriching and personal memoir.

March 16, 2023: *Warsaw Orphan*, by Kelly Rimmer, Historical Fiction, 416 pages. This book is inspired by the real life heroine who saved thousands of Jewish children during WW II, smuggling them out of the Warsaw Ghetto. From the Nazi occupation to the threat of a Communist regime, *Warsaw Orphan* is the unforgettable story of Elizibeta and Roman's attempt to reclaim the love and life they once knew.

April 15, 2023: Mudlark: In Search of London's Past Along the River Thames, by Lara Macklemore, Nonfiction, 294 pages. Mudlarking is exploring the riverbank at low tide looking for artifacts. The book describes some of the author's mudlarking experiences, London's history and some of the artifacts she has found (going back to Roman times). The hardback copy of the book includes maps and pictures. Described as "a memorable treatise on the objects we leave in our wake and the stories they can reveal if we only take a moment to look." This book won the 2020 Indie Award for Nonfiction

May19, 2023: Meeting to be announced

Co-Chairs: Susan Wilson, 925) 376-0606

Mary Mlynek (925) 818-3611

SPECIAL INTEREST ACTIVITIES

DEI – BLM ALLIES GROUP Wednesday, September 14

The DEI/BLM group will take the summer off and meet again on Wednesday, September 14th at 10 am. We are reading *The New Jim Crow*, by Michelle Alexander over the summer. and will begin discussing it in September.

Report from Denise: I met with the newly formed DEI committee formed by AAUW-DAW (Danville, Alamo, Walnut Creek). They invited me to their first meeting to share what we've done over the last two years and brainstorm as to what they can do. They are committed to promoting diversity, equity and inclusion in their branch and community as well. We agreed to support each other's actions as appropriate.

GREAT DECISIONS Wednesday, June 1 At K. de Groot's home • 10 am

To RSVP, contact Judy Helder at judyhelder@gmail.com

ORIGAMI ANYONE? Monday, June 6 & 20 At Mary Leigh Miller's Home 1 pm

Please contact **Lynda Leonard** at *lyndaeleonard@gmail.com* if you'd like to join us.

MUSEUM MAVENS Third Wednesday of the month Via Zoom • 12 noon

Join us for Zoom museum tours every Wednesday from 11 am - 12 noon with a program called *Well Connected* and online discussions of tours every third Wednesday of the month at noon, hosted by **Marielle Boortz**. For more information, email **Marjorie Singler** at *singlermarjorie@gmail.com* or text 925 878-5915. *Note: Marjorie is looking for a new chair to take over her job.*

EVENING SALON Thursday, July 14 Thursday, August 11 In Members' Homes • 7 pm

We will take a break in June and reduce our meeting to once per month, now on the second Thursday night. We will meet in July at the home of Judy Helder and again in August at the home of Janette Maher. Both will be outside. Mark your calendar, and all are welcome.

ANYONE WHO HAS READ THE BOOK

Turn to page 6 for more information and the complete list of books for the upcoming year.

BOCCE BALL 1st & 3rd Mondays Moraga Commons • 9:30 am

We meet for fun but also to hone our skills for competion with the Tuesday evening Bocce Ball league. Contact Mary Leigh Miller at 925 360-4443 or online at *mlmiller602@gmail.com* for more information.

HIKING EAST BAY REGIONAL PARKS Saturdays • 10 am - 12 noon

Contact Janette Maher, *kidlitlvr@ hotmail.com* for the latest information on these twice-a-month, moderately easy hikes in the Bay Area led by local guides.

BIKE RIDING GROUP Thursday, May 26 • 9:30 am



Our group bicycles on the last Thursday morning of each month.

We ride on trails (not the street). If you enjoy exploring on your bicycle, there are many interesting rides in the Bay Area! Please contact Diane Bell for information about this month's ride: dianelouise2020@yahoo.com.

2022-23 AAUW OML SPONSORS/ ADVERTISERS

*AAUW members

LAFAYETTE

Asian Accents – Original Designs in Jewelry by K. de Groot* Creative Alterations – Josef Jamkochain DIABLO FOODS

Persons Plastic & Reconstructive Surgery
– Barbara Persons, MD FACS
The Service Outlet – Marc Harvey
The UPS Store
Ware Designs – Fine Jewelry

MORAGA

AAAAA Rent-A-Space
National Assoc. for Advancement of
Female People – Diane Bell*
Town Bakery and Cafe
The UPS Store
ViaVienté – Lana Reichick*

ORINDA

Angie Evans Traxinger & Joan Evans*

- Village Associates Real Estate
Casa Orinda
Meadow View Winery
Soraya Golesorkhi*

- Coldwell Banker Realty
The UPS Store

WALNUT CREEK & Beyond

Bay Alarm Company
Herbs & Spices Catering, Alameda
– Wendy Shay
Milner's Jewelers, Countrywood
Shopping Center, Pleasant Hill

Please refer to the membership directory for complete advertising information.

SCAM SAFETY June 4 & 5 Via Zoom

Three local boy scouts are holding sessions teaching how to protect yourself from scams. Learn how to recognize, avoid, and respond to web, email and phone scams. The sessions will take place virtually on June 4 at 11 am and June 5 at 2 pm. The link to attend the sessions and a copy of the reference document are available on the website:

scamsafety.kaveergera.com.



JUNE 2022 AT A GLANCE

1 WED – CRITICS CHOICE BOOK GROUP Pass your book.

1 WED – GREAT DECISIONS 10 am – Home of K. de Groot *Read more on page 7*.

6, 20 MON – BOCCE BALL 10 am – Moraga Commons bocce ball courts Contact Mary Leigh Miller, mlmiller602@gmail.com

6, 20 MON – ORIGAMI ANYONE 1 pm at Mary Leigh Miller's home *Read more on page 7*.

13, 27 MON – GOLF GROUP Contact Jan Gee for time and venue, *jgee17@yahoo.com*.

15 WED – MUSEUM MAVENS 12 noon – Via Zoom Read more on page 7.

15 WED – MEMOIRS & MUSINGS 1 pm – Via Zoom Contact Carol Messinger.

17 FRI – ANYONE WHO HAS READ THE BOOK 10 am – Via Zoom Read through the list of books for the coming year on page 6.

17 FRI – LETS GO TO THE MOVIES Contact Mary Leigh Miller, mlmiller602@gmail.com.

28, TUE – IN/OUT BOARD MEETING 11 am - 2 pm – Orinda Community Church.

30 THURS – BIKE RIDING GROUP

9:30 am Contact Diane Bell, *dianelouise2020@yahoo.com*. *Read more on page 7*.

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO ALL SPECIAL INTEREST COORDINATORS:

If your group decides to meet on a different day or time than normal, please contact our Calendar Coordinator, BONNIE GALLOGLY, so she can update the website calendar.

AAUW-OML Database Coord. 52 Wandel Drive Moraga, CA 94556		

JULY 2022

2 SAT – INTERNATIONAL TRAVEL GROUP 7 pm – at the home of Bobbie Dodson Contact Sara Lautenbach, sara@lautenbachs.com

14 – THUR – EVENING SALON 7 pm – Judy Helder's home On Thursday, August 11 at Janette Maher's home

24 SUN – DEADLINE for AUGUST 2022 TRIAD Send all articles to Mary Leigh Miller, 925 360-4443 *mlmiller602gmail.com*.

IT'S OFFICIAL!



AAUW-OML's annual Tech Trek paper shredding fundraiser is back. **We need volunteers.** No heavy lifting involved. If you can carry a \$20 bill, you are qualified.

With the support of **5A Rent-A-Space**, our Shred•Event fundraiser is now an annual event to help send local girls to Tech Trek camp. Mark your calendars for the second Saturday in October to securely pulverize shred three full boxes of papers to help us meet our Tech Trek scholarship goals. Or bring more. We will have room.

Please email Lana at lanasan@aol.com if you can help that day.

Save the Date:

SHRED PAPERS ON SITE

Destroy CDs-DVDs-Hard Drives @ 5A Rent-A-Space SATURDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2022. 9 am - 12 noon